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A Message from the President 

For those of you who attended our Annual Meeting on 

May 17, thank you for your vote of confidence. 
 
 Your Board of Directors has listened to your 
directives at that meeting and is initiating what we 
call LEAGUE TALK.   Every other month, beginning 
in September, we will conduct evening meetings at 
our office to keep you abreast of our activities.   
Those meetings will consist of a speaker on a òhot 
topicó, followed by a business meeting where 
board members will provide updates on their port-
folios. 
 We will, of course, continue our LUNCH WITH 
THE LEAGUE each second Wednesday of every 
other month.  We invite your participation and input!   We want to be the 
best that we can be - and that means we need you!   See dates below for 
each. 
 ǐLUNCH WITH THE LEAGUE on 2nd Wednesdays from 11:30AM-
1:00PM - August 10, October 12, December 14, February 8,  April 12 
 ǐLEAGUE TALK on 3rd Tuesdays from 6:30-7:45PM - September 20, 
Nov 15, Jan 17, Mar 21 
 We are working very hard to keep our website, goleaguego.org up-
dated, so visit it often to see what our webmaster, Lucia Trevino Lane, is post-
ing.  You will find our the Calendar of Events very useful.    
 League members are spending a tremendous amount of time registering 
voters in this most important presidential election year.  If you have the time, 
consider taking part by contacting Voter Services Director Marian Silverman 
on the website. 
 As president, my focus is three-fold: increase and broaden membership 
and coalition-building throughout Charlotte-Mecklenburg; improve our media 
visibility and engage in the fund-raising necessary to support our core values 
of voter information and civic participation.  I look forward to your support in 
each of those areas. 
                                                           ñAll the best,  Delores Johnson Hurt 
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Womenõs Equality Day 

THE POWER OF THE WOMANôS VOICE in 2016 

 

WHATôS AT STAKE FOR WOMEN VOTERS?    
 

League Of Women Voters Charlotte Mecklenburg  

And The Mecklenburg County Womenôs Advisory Board  

Attempt Answers At Womenôs Equality Day Celebration 8/25 

 

Levine Museum of the New South, 200 E. 7th St.  

Reception 5:30 pm; Program 6:30 pm    

 

Women comprise 54% of eligible voters in North Carolina. In this election year, whatõs at stake for women?  
What are the priority issues?  What are the barriers to voting?  How will the new NC voting laws impact women?  
 
Join WSOCõs Brittney Johnson, moderator, and panelists Dr. Sally McMillen of Davidson College, Pat Orange of 
NC Women Matter, Mel Hartsell of Democracy NC and Mecklenburg County Board of Elections Director Michael 
Dickerson to explore the past, present and the future of women voters in òThe Power of The Womanõs Vote in 
2016.ò 
 
The League of Women Voters of Charlotte-Mecklenburg and the Mecklenburg County Womenõs Advisory Board 
have joined to sponsor this event to celebrate Womenõs Equality Day.  The event is free and open to the public.   
 
Women's Equality Day is celebrated each year to commemorate ratification of the 19th Amendment which gave 
women the right to vote in the United States. 
 
For further information, contact Bettie Anne Perry, Communications Director at go-
leaguego@gmail.com or 704-556-4600 or Linda Webb, Chair, Mecklenburg County 
Womenõs Advisory Board, at webb_linda@bellsouth.net, 704-930-1753. 

Learn how your vote matters in local, state and national elections at a Voter Education Seminar Saturday, Aug. 
20, 10 am-1 pm.  The seminar, sponsored by the NC National Alliance of Black School Educator's Affiliates, is co-
sponsored by the League of Women Voters, Charlotte-Mecklenburg County Board of Elections, Charlotte-
Mecklenburg Association of Educators, NAACP, Action NC, Democracy NC, NC Women Matters, Friendship Youth 

Ministry, Safe Coalition and Starbucks. 

Topics of Discussion: Voting Plans for Mecklenburg County, Board of Elections, Voting Rights and Strategies of 
NC, The Importance of Voting and How to ensure your Voices & Votes Count, Letter Writing & Tool Kit Strategies 

for GOTV. 

The seminar will be held at The Park Church, 6029 Beatties Ford Rd. in Charlotte. 

For more information: 704-817-9341 

Voter Education Seminar  
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Coming Events  

Lunch with the League Wednesday, Aug 10, 11:30 am  
LEGAL SERVICES DOESNõT JUST DEFEND PEOPLE!  

Ken Schorr, executive director of Legal Services of the Southern Piedmont, and other staffers will tell League 
members about the many services Legal Services offers that are not as well known as going to court.  These ser-
vices include Family Support and Health Care, Immigrant Justice and Consumer Protection. 
Watch your email for an E-vite to order lunch, or bring your own, if you prefer.  Check the website, go-
leaguego.org for more information. 
 

LEAGUE TALK  Tuesday, Sept. 20, 6:30 pm  
Rose Hamid, a Muslim flight attendant from Charlotte, who was ushered out of a Trump rally in Rock Hill, as she 
stood as a silent protest to Trump's proposals and language, will talk with League members at the first of this 
yearõs League Talks.  Ms. Hamidõs message about returning civility to public discourse to avoid because the ha-
tred being expressed in this campaign divides the country and incites violence against the other.                                                                                                                                           

Partnership between National, State and Local Leagues  

Direction to the Board at Annual Meeting  

 Throughout its history, the League of Women Voters has been a dynamic, changing organiza-
tion, adapting procedures to meet current and future needs. For the League to grow and 
strengthen, all levels of the League work together. 

 ! The LWVUS Staff creates, develops and provides materials and webinars for local League use, provides 
pass through grants for specially designed projects and promotes  the òMaking Democracy Work Award."  In 
addition, the national organization develops on line services:  Vote 411,  a public service for voters, and League 
Easy Web for local Leagues' websites.  The Membership, Leadership and Development initiative was developed 
to help with leadership growth, to mentor established Leagues and to develop new Leagues.  The MLD program 
places coaches to work with local Leagues and communicates monthly with specific members. 

! The LWVUS Board members are assigned as liaisons to inform local Leagues about issues and actions on 
the part of LWVUS as well as coaching them to strengthen them. 

! Members of local Leagues are elected at biennial conventions to make up the LWVNC board. The board 
works to establish an active, visible presence in the state, inform, encourage and support local Leagues, 
and enhance and maintain LWVNCõs effectiveness and integrity.  The LWVNC board monitors and sup-
ports Leagues who apply for pass through grants, develops uniform, regular communications, undertakes 
roundtables on issues such as water, education, Medicaid expansion, tax policies and redistricting.  
Leagues that are working on these issues take part in monthly roundtable conference calls.  Members of 
the board also develop workshops to assist and develop local League board skills and social media pro-
ficiency. 

! While there are fundamental similarities among our seventeen Leagues and one Member at Large Unit in the 

state, each League has its own special characteristics.    ñPeg Chapin 704-846-2540     ptchapin@hotmail.com                                                                                                                    

Every annual meeting ends with a call for òDirection to the Boardó so that board members hear the concerns and 
comments of the membership.  One response by the board has been to change the meeting pattern so that a 
League Talk is held on alternate months from League Lunches and will be on Tuesdays at night.  Watch for the E-
vites announcing these events.  Other direction included:  
1.  Linda Levy  recommended the LWV-CM support the CMS Bond recommendation. 
2.  Becka Tate asked the Board to consider scheduling meetings in the evening rather than during the day. 
3.  Lucille Howard recommended the Board initiate an environmental program. 
4. Shanda Martin recommended initiating new member efforts toward young professionals. 
5. Jean Reed suggested the board get a publicity person. 
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LWVC-M Annual Meeting Report  

Keynote Address:  Our Threatened Water Supply  
 A wake-up call was issued to League members about the quality and quantity of Mecklenburg's water sup-
ply at the May annual meeting.  If anything happens to Charlotte's drinking water supply--100% from Mountain 

Island Lake--there is "no Plan B." 

 The Catawba is listed as the "fourth most stressed water basin in the nation", ac-
cording to Emilee Syrewicze, executive director of the Catawba Riverkeeper Founda-
tion.  There are five massive power plants in 29 miles of the river.  Only 50 miles of 

the 225-mile-long river is free flowing. 

 Emilee called on League members to monitor river issues and become vocal about 
developing a state=wide plan to preserve the quantity and quality of the state's 
drinking water.  She noted proposed legislation that would loosen regulations which 
have been in place and resulted in improvement of the water.  (Fortunately, 
broad elimination of riparian buffer protections and nutrient management plans failed 
to pass.) However, ongoing development, increasing power use and industrial and ag-

riculture pollution remain as threats. 

 Because generating electric power requires so much water, she declared that 

the best way to conserve water is to conserve electricity use. 

 For more information, go to www.catawbariverkeeper.org 

 

New officers Leading the League  

Left to right:  Shanda 
Martin, Marian 
Silverman, Beth 
Springston, June 
Whitge, Delores 
Hurt, Tom Bowers, 
Bettie Anne Perry, 
Sandra Cross, Ann 
Foster and Margaret 

Howe-Soper 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was the annual business meeting.  League members adopted a budget for 2016-2017 or $23.900 

and approved the League program amending its education position to òendorse the premise that socio-economic 
and racial integration of schools is a necessary condition for providing an equitable and quality education for all 

students.ó   

 Ann Foster, nominated from the floor, was elected to fill an unexpired term on the board.   

 Faith Kuppers was recognized as a 50-year member of the League, achieving life-time membership. 

Emilee Syrewicze 

http://www.catawbariverkeeper.org
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LWVUS Convention  

President Delores Hurt and Beth Springston represented LWVC-M at the LWVUS National Con-
vention in Washington, DC, June 16-19.  Also attending from Charlotte was Mary Klenz, LWVNC 
co-president, and Peg Chapin, advocacy chair.  This is Beth's report on what she describes as 
"three jam-packed days of plenary sessions, round tables, workshops, caucuses and panel discus-

sions attended by almost 800 LWV members from all 50 states and the territories." 

 Every four years the national convention is in Washington D.C.  This year it 
was held at a hotel on the edge of beautiful Rock Creek.    However, days 
and nights were so full of convention activities, there was no time to admire the 
scenery.  At plenary sessions we elected a new board, passed a budget with 
no increase in PNP, adopted a program, voted on bylaws changes, concur-

rence items and resolutions. 

 An important bylaws change regarding membership in the League was 
approved. Previously, membership  was limited to òcitizens at least 18 years 
of age." Now, membership is open to òpersons at least 16 years of age." This 
was the result of a very lively debate which took a number of amendments to 

produce consensus. 

 The LWVUS posi-
tion on Health Care was 
updated to say "Every 
US resident should have 
access to affordable, 

quality in- and out-patient behavioral health care, includ-
ing needed medications and supportive services that is in-
tegrated with, and achieves parity with, physical health 

care.ó 

 A proposed concurrence on re-districting did not pass.  
Once again there was an extremely lively debate, but it 
did not pass because the majority of delegates felt, since 
re-districting is determined at the state level, there were 
too many differences in various states to accept one over-
arching national position.  LWVNC has a re-districting po-

sition. 

 Delores and I attended information sessions on Vote411, leadership development, 501(c) tax status, Easy 
Web software status, social media, LWV positions on money in 
politics, constitutional conventions and evaluation of constitutional 
amendment proposals.  Also, panels discussions on Engaging Mil-
lennials in our Elections, Protecting the Right to Vote and Ex-
panding the Electorate, and Money in Politics;  caucuses on gun 
control, DC statehood;  and tactical training for this election 
year were on our agenda.  Keynoting the convention was Ari 
Berman, author of Give Us the Ballot:  The Modern Struggle for 
Voting Rights in America.  If you havenõt read this book yet, we 

highly recommend it. 

 A heartfelt thanks was given to outgoing President Elisabeth 
MacNamara and her board and a warm welcome given to in-
coming President Chris Carson from California.  The 2018 con-

vention will be in Chicago.    --Beth Springston 
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LWVNC Biennial Council in Wilmington  

 Asking for a repeal of HB2 in a letter to Gov. Pat McCrory 
and the NC legislative leadership was enthusiastically endorsed 
by League members attending the LWVNC Council meeting, 
including approval by representatives of the Charlotte-
Mecklenburg League. 
 Overreach of the state into local governing drew a stand-
ing-room only crowd for the forum updating members on a myr-
iad of issues being considered by the Legislature at the time, 

such as HB2, shifting control of certain 
city operations, overturning local gov-
ernmentsõ regulations and enacting new 
local redistricting plans.  
 Allison Riggs, Senior Staff Attorney 
at the Southern Coalition for Social Jus-
tice, who works with LWVNC on voting 
rights lawsuits, gave an update on the 
various lawsuits, along with other legal 
issues arising from the General Assem-
bly. 
 Environmental issues, from the moun-
tains to the sea, as well as emerging 
coastal issues were reviewed by repre-
sentatives of the NC Coastal Foundation 

and the NC Conservation Network.   
 League members were urged to get involved in monitoring governmental action and proposed legislation in 
order to be proactive on the issues.  Leagues on the coast and the Moore County League, which has studied frack-
ing in NC, have been especially active in these areas. 
 A review of education needs in NC was especially depressing to delegates, as they learned that numerous 
issues, including salary concerns, remain even though the Legislature was considering, at that time, a raise for some 
teachers.   
 LWVNC delegates participated in caucuses, such as the Medicaid Expansion group conducted by Karen Bean, 
voter registration, nonpartisan redistricting and successfully advocating for issues.            ñLucille Howard 

  

Allison Riggs 

Marian Silverman, Mary Klenz, Peg Chapin, Lucille 

Howard, Delores Hurt, Beth Springston, Sandy Cross 

Mary Klenz (center) with Moore County League members who  

portrayed ground-breaking women at their annual Legends 

fundraiser. 

CONDUCTING ELECTIONS IN NC 
Directors of Boards of Elections in 36 counties were 
interviewed by League and Democracy NC volun-
teers about the directorsõ concerns administering the 
2016 elections.  See the results here. 

MEDICAID EXPANSION EFFORT  
CONTINUES 

The LWVNC roundtable that has been working for 
years to convince the Legislature and governor to 
expand Medicaid to cover the nearly half million 
low income residents who fall into the coverage 
gap and to create some 43,000 new jobs as a 
result..  See the real-time amount of NC tax dollars  
going to other states and how to get involved here. 


